Tenino Youth Soccer Club

December 1, 2022 @ Lady of the Lake Tenino, WA

Meeting was called to order at 1839 Hrs. at the Lady of the Lake in Tenino, Washington by President Bobbie Bates.

The minutes will need to be typed by from previous meeting that was taking by Bobbie Bates.

Treasurer Report: No report due to the Treasurer not been present. Will get report at a later date.

Old business:

The is talked that the referee fee is being raised from \$1 to \$3 in the summer of 2023. In addition, there concertation to raise registration fees due to not have risen prices in some time. This will be revisited in Fall 2023.

New Referees- Mentoring Program Issues with the rule book. Look into Laminating the rule book for coaches/etiquette.

Bobbie spoke about the rec cup. Club will pay for ½ of the playing fee for the Cobras.

Inventory: Paul and Steve will work on getting rid of damage equipment and will get a list of equipment that needs to be replaced. Will have an update on the next meeting. Will look into donating the adult pennies. One thing that will need to be ordered is size 3 soccer balls.

Sponsorship- Caitlin-Keepers, look into paying online to keep a better track of who pays their sponsorships.

Uniforms- It was discussed that ordering will being at the beginning of February.

Field: Nick, from Tenino School, will help with layout of the fields and keep the lining visible throughout the soccer season.

Refunds: Bobbie mentioned that we are still waiting on the refund check from the Tenino City Park. The contact is Jessica Rush. Bobbie will reach out to her again.

It was mentioned that U6 did not complaints that we are aware of. We will continue the program in the spring 2023. Jennifer Wiser brought up honor medals for the U13 and above for placing in the league. Would be keep standing or drop it? Bobbie will bring this issue up to the Thurston County Soccer Board. The hope is to go away from standing. Jen/Steve mentioned that club or team find more tournaments to play in. A motioned has been made to do metals for the U6-U8 teams, no one seconded at this time. The club will sponsor the U6 again and will stay with the same company. They have been proven to be easy to work with.

A big issue in the past is that all coached get their training and background checks done. It has been noted that the training and background checks have been easier to complete.

Registration: Will open for spring with a closing date of January 21, 2023. There may be late registration to January 31, 2023.

Meeting adjourned at 1950 hrs. by Bobbie Bates.